
 

Reorganization Work Session Meeting 

January 4, 2025 

                                                                               6:30 PM  

Mayor Grova called the meeting to order with a flag salute.  This meeting was duly 
advertised in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Law, PL 1975, Chapter 251.   
  
Call the Roll: Mayor Grova, Mr. Carrow, Mr. Miler, Mr. Corwonski, Miss Renzi, Mrs. Engle, Mr. 

Curcio.  And Mr Miller Absent:  none.  Also, present John Moustakas, and Wayne Johnson, Engineer. 

Mayor Grova discussed the agenda which included 

• the new committee appointments 

• the two ordinances that will be introduced on first reading 

• the holiday schedule  

• appointment of a council president. 
 
Mr. Johnson reported there will be a change order for Rena Street which will be less than 20 per cent and 

will allow the project to be closed out and finalized at the state. 

Core samples have to be taken on Franklin Street before finalizing the project. 

South Jersey Gas was turned down for a road opening due to a moratorium on the roadway.  They will 

have to bore under the water line and reapply 

Rose wood Development has completed their site work and now Catawba Avenue has to be restored. 

Mr. Johnson advised he will check the status of the radium system. 

Shieldalloy has agreed to extend the Video of the new pipe out to Madison Avenue and then into 

Shieldalloy. 

Chief Decesari reported that he would provide council with a detailed report for 2024. 

He reported that the three individuals that broke into a home on Maple Avenue  were apprehended and 

that they  were from Newark, New Jersey.  The owner called the police based on the information on their 

ring camera system.  

Miss Renzi reported that Galantines Day will be changed to 2/16 due to a conflict with  Super bowl 

Sunday. Mayor will read stats for police and fire department. 

Mr. Curcio questioned the Mayor serving as head of the public safety committee when he is the 

appropriate authority and the ex-official of all committees. Solicitor Moustakas advised it was legal for 

Mayor Grova to service as the Department head of a committee and also be the appropriate authority.  

Mr. Curcio asked that a third person be appointed to the committee.  Mr. Corwonski volunteered to serve 

as a third person on the public safety committee. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm                 Toni L. Van Camp, Clerk 

 

 

 



 


